


 

been sent rather than whether injured workers are receiving value based health care 
which was the original intention of the legislative provision. 

 

The CFMEU is concerned that the Guidelines are regulation for the sake of regulation 
rather than ensuring that workers are receiving the best health care available. SIRA 
should give some serious thought to whether the Guidelines meet the organisations 
objects under the State Insurance and Care Governance Act 2015 and the objects of the 
workers compensation scheme. At present, it is debateable. 
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